

## Good Life. Great Mission.

## Jim Pillen, Governor

## **DEPT. OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES**

September 1, 2025

The Honorable Jim Pillen Governor of Nebraska P.O. Box 94848 Lincoln, NE 68509

The Honorable Brian Hardin Members of the Health & Human Services Committee Nebraska Legislature P.O. Box 94604 Lincoln, NE 68509

Mr. Gene Cotter Probation Administrator State of Nebraska P.O. Box 98910 Lincoln, NE 68509

Ms. Chloe Fowler Nebraska Strengthening Families Act Committee c/o Nebraska Children's Commission 1225 L Street, Suite 401 Lincoln, NE 68508

Subject: Normalcy plans & annual reports

Dear Governor Pillen, Chairman Hardin, Mr. Cotter and Ms. Fowler:

Pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. § 43-4706, attached are normalcy plans for all childcare institutions currently under contract with the department and all Youth Residential Treatment Centers (YRTC), as well as annual normalcy reports for all institutions that have accepted child placements. The institutions are as follows: Care-RIE, Cedars Youth Services, Child Saving Institute (CSI), Community Action Partnership of Western Nebraska (CAPWIN), Boys Town (Father Flanagan's Boys' Home), Independence Rising (fka Center for Independent Living of Central Nebraska), Omaha Home for Boys (OHB), Rite of Passage (Uta Halee Academy), Women in Community Services (WIC), YRTC-Hastings, YRTC-Kearney, and YRTC-Lincoln.

The attached normalcy plans and reports are submitted directly by the institutions and are not modified by DHHS. The information contained within the plans and reports is provided in accordance with statutory requirements.

Sincerely,

Alyssa Bish, Ph.D.

Alysa L. Bish

Director, Division of Children and Family Services